OVERVIEW OF DIRECTED GIVING (GCC) PROGRAM FOR STAFF AND DIRECTORS
June 14, 2011
1. Each staff member is allowed to recommend a grant(s) up to $2,000 per year and Directors are allowed to recommend up to $5,000 in grants for each year; both require the approval of the President or Vice President for Program.  Grants cannot fulfill an individual’s pledges.
2. The authority to approve these recommendations was granted at the November 13, 2001 meeting of the Directors (see page three of the minutes).
3. Staff and Directors send a written request to the Grants Administrator indicating the grantee name, contact information, grant amount and purpose of the award.
4. The Grants Administrator prepares the database entry, creates a file folder, verifies tax exempt status through Charity Check, prints and files the report.  If not already on file, she will request a determination letter when the check is sent.  

5. Any non-compliance situations discovered during this process are directed to the Vice President for Finance and the requestor for resolution.

6. The Grants Administrator creates the form from the database that needs to be signed by the requestor (staff or director) and the President.

7. When the signed form is returned to the Grants Administrator, it is stamped and filed in the grant file folder, with a copy placed in the annual file.  Payment is released to the grantee as part of the next grant check cutting run.  The same transmittal and purging process as outlined in the regular grants payment section is followed.

8. Approved and verified grants are included in the regular grant payment process.  (See step 24 of the Regular, Board-Awarded Grants.

9. A list of these grants are provided to the Directors at each Board Meeting in a section of the agenda book titled Miscellaneous Actions.
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